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MEMORANDUM 

TO:   GOLF BOARD 

FROM:  KURT RUEHLING, GM / PGA PROFESSIONAL 

SUBJECT:  MONTHLY DEPARTMENT REPORT – GOLF OPERATIONS 

DATE:   APRIL 17, 2024 

 

The 2024 golf season has started in “two waves”.  We opened for play on Monday, March 11th and 

remained open through March 19th, when we were forced to close by cold temperatures and snowfall.  

The course re-opened on April 4th and will remain open for the season (weather permitting). During the 

break, with assistance from volunteers Chris Stier, Karl Ruehling, and electrical work from Sam 

Scheffler of Scheffler Electric, I relocated the sales counter opening up the sales floor space and making 

the golf shop more efficient for customers!  We have received nothing but compliments and the only 

cost was to Scheffler Electric for relocating lighting and electrical power.  BTW…the sales counters are 

VERY HEAVY! 

 

Here are some comparisons to last Year-To-Date: 

                                           2024                              2023 

 

Rounds                               2036                               252 

Collected revenue       $306,000.00                   $352,000.00 

Memberships                      235                                 233 

 

League play is scheduled to begin on Tuesday April 23rd, featuring the Continental Machine League and 

the Prior Lake VFW League.  NPGC’s Wednesday Ladies League will start on the 24th and Men’s 

League will begin on the 25th.  The first Men’s Club Event is scheduled for Saturday, May 4th. 

 

We will, once again host the Gustavus Invitational on Saturday, April 20th with nearly 90 college golfers 

participating 

 

Returning golf operations staff: Steve Schoenbauer, Dan Puls, Jeff Schipull, Steve Smith, and Lucy 

Nickolay.  New golf operations staff: Stephanie Thesing, Julie Kukacka, and Will Seymour…welcome! 

 

Looking forward to another great season! 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, 

KURT RUEHLING, PGA 

GENERAL MANAGER / DIRECTOR OF GOLF 

400 Lexington Avenue South, New Prague, MN  56071 

Phone: 952-758-5326   info@newpraguegolf.com 


